Chesterfield Girls Basketball League-Minutes

October 2, 2013
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m.

Roll was taken.  Associations in attendance: Chalkley, Crenshaw, Evergreen, Gates, Gordon, Hening, Jacobs, Midlothian, Robious, Spring Run, Swift Creek, Weaver, Wells, Woodlake, Woolridge.

Minutes of the meeting on September 11, 2013 were approved. 
Old Business
There will be a clinic for coaches held on Wednesday, December 4, 2013 at 6:30 at the Swift Creek Middle School cafeteria.  All coaches who did not attend the 2012 clinic are required to attend.  Coaches are required to take a test and pass with a score of 75%.   An alternate date will be announced for those who cannot attend on that date.
New Business
Concern was raised that there were significant disparities in the quality of the teams at the intermediate level and that the League should find a way to improve the competition.  It was acknowledged that there were a number of intermediate games in which teams won by a substantial margin.  The Board discussed the possibility of once again splitting the teams into A and B divisions.  However, there are not enough A teams to create two divisions.  Another possible solution is to have coaches self-identify whether there team should play in a more competitive division.  Participants suggested that it would be difficult to get all coaches to be honest about the quality of their teams and it would be difficult to predict how a team compares to others at the beginning of the season.  It was suggested that the teams could be placed in divisions after the teams have completed half of the season.  However, this would be a logistical nightmare.  There was a consensus that the Board should revisit this issue in February in hopes of fashioning a solution that will improve competition.

The Board elected Ron Hicks to serve as an Intermediate Commissioner. 
Announcements
Practices will start on November 11, 2013.  Practice times have been posted on the website.  Practice time may be adjusted after rosters are submitted.  Associations may begin sign-ups at any time.  The League fees have not changed.
Meeting adjourned.
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